Our “kids” (63,000 coho) had a great summer vacation at Quinsam Hatchery, lazing about, swimming in the pool and being fed alot more than they would have at the Rosewall Hatchery. But times are a changing and the kids are back. Strict diets and none of those grandiose pools. A huge thank you to Les Clint manager of the Big Qualicum Hatchery, his crew and Lorne Frisson, manager of the Quinsam Hatchery in Campbell River and his crew, especially Pauline Scott. The transfer of fish in June and the subsequent help with the return could never have been accomplished without Department of Fisheries and Oceans. There were also people in Nanaimo involved with putting this whole transaction together. These men and women saved our run of coho and we will be eternally grateful. 
Ministry of Transporation and Infrastructure has accomplished something to which I have been a constant nag to them about, the erosion of the Rosewall Creek banks at Berray Road. Unbelievable what the changes are in 2 weeks but now we know the road will not cave in over the winter storms! Please take a drive by and check out what 3 excavators, two weeks of 10 hour days, tons of rather large rock and the vision of Sean Wong (MOT) can achieve. A masterpiece! It will even look better after we have had a chance to add a tree or more!
Our Pacific Salmon Foundation was on the last weekend of September and thanks to everyone for donations, and a sold out crowd to the dinner made a huge success. Total figure of monies collected still not tallied but positive that we will be getting our usual help from PSF for our volunteer work in the streams. On another note, I know it’s early but Christmas Parties are just around the corner and the FBSES Christmas gathering will be on Thursday December 10th at the Deep Bay VIU Centre. Volunteers, please put that on your calendar!
